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NOTE TO THE SECRETARY-GENERAL ~ —— 7 / .

V '
DURBAN CONFERENCE

1. You inquired yesterday about the origin and purpose of the arrangements
in Durban for a joint meeting with the four Heads of State involved in the New
African Initiative (South Africa, Nigeria, Algeria and Senegal).

2. Following our query, Mrs. Robinson’s Office confirmed that she
suggested the joint meeting, with a view to coordinating matters on the question of
reparations and slavery which is being proposed for inclusion in the agenda of the
World Conference. The African Group in Geneva apparently mandated members
of the new African Initiative to handle the question at the Conference. It was in
this context that Mrs. Robinson suggested the joint meeting. We have tentatively
scheduled the meeting for Friday, 31 August 2001 (first day of the Conference) at
11:30 a.m., following the closure of the opening ceremonies. The arrangement
will remain on your schedule, unless you instruct otherwise.

7

S. Igbal Riza
7 August 2001

Thank you.
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